1704 Amethyst Circle

Virginia Beach, VA, 23456

10-22-08

John McCain 2008

P.O. Box 16118

Arlington, VA, 22215

Dear Senator McCain:

I would first like to begin by expressing my gratitude for your service in the military. Everyone who has risked their lives for this country should be heavily commended for their effort. My name is Michael Tarpey, and I am a high school junior at Landstown High School in Virginia Beach, Virginia, where you gave a speech a few weeks before the election. I like to think I am a very open-minded person, and I don't adhere to strict party lines: the candidate that strikes me as the strongest and most responsible leader will be receiving my vote once I am of age.

I am writing because I noticed an alarming trend in the crucial weeks before the big vote. I firmly believe that your campaign took a sharp decline in quality over the final month or so. Starting with the first nationally televised debate and moving forward, it was hard to make out any positive aspects that your campaign may have had, because the point of focus was overwhelmingly Senator Obama. From a future voter’s standpoint, I would have found it difficult to lend you my support; even in your most recent Virginia Beach speech, Senator Obama references were hard to ignore. Of course, the other candidate must be addressed at some point in time, but this did not require you to make him the sole focus of your campaign.

You, as a veteran, have republican patriotism on your side. You are an intelligent and wise man, and you would most likely make a strong leader for the country. But you did not use this to your advantage by attacking Senator Obama, and as a result you became much less appealing in the final few weeks. There was still hope, however. A couple weeks back on my afternoon bus ride home, I saw some of your supporters standing outside in the chilly weather, waving your signs around with a smile. You had people that wanted you to lead this country, and I am sure they would have rather listened to the good things you had to offer instead of “Senator Obama this, Senator Obama that.”

I believe both you and Senator Obama have the ability rise to the challenge of leading the nation for the next four, or perhaps even eight years. This is simply a letter from a concerned student who was a bigger fan of your positive campaign. I am excited to see how active you are in the political scene in the future, and I look forward to seeing those positive aspects of your campaign return should you make a future run at a government office.
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Respectfully,


Michael Tarpey
